
From: Fields, Vanessa, EMNRD
To: Rachel Owen; EMNRD-OCD-District1spills
Cc: bcunningham@legacylp.com; Mark Larson
Subject: RE: [EXT] 1RP-4003 Lea Unit 004 Closure Report
Date: Thursday, February 14, 2019 3:02:01 PM
Attachments: image001.jpg

Good afternoon Rachel,
 
OCD has processed the final C-141 for the Lea Unit #004 RP-4003 and has approved the closure
however, the release will remain open and not closed in the OCD database due to chlorides
exceeding 600 mg/kg in the sampling area of DP-1. You may remediate the area in DP-1 and provide
analytical results to close the release.
 
19.15.29.13  RESTORATION, RECLAMATION AND RE-VEGETATION
 
D. Reclamation of areas no longer in use. The responsible party shall reclaim all areas disturbed by
the remediation and closure, except areas reasonably needed for production operations or for
subsequent drilling.
 
(1) The reclamation must contain a minimum of four feet of non-waste containing, uncontaminated,
earthen material with chloride concentrations less than 600 mg/kg as analyzed by EPA Method
300.0, or other test methods approved by the division. The soil cover must include a top layer, which
is either the background thickness of topsoil or one foot of suitable material to establish vegetation
at the site, whichever is greater.
 
Please let me know if you should have any questions.
 
Thank you,
 
Vanessa Fields
Environmental Specialist
Oil Conservation Division
Energy, Minerals, & Natural Resources
1000 Rio Brazos, Aztec, NM 87410
(505)334-6178 ext 119
Cell: (505) 419-0463
vanessa.fields@state.nm.us
 
 
 
 
 

From: Rachel Owen <rowen@laenvironmental.com> 
Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 4:37 PM
To: EMNRD-OCD-District1spills <EMNRD-OCD-District1spills@state.nm.us>
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Cc: bcunningham@legacylp.com; Mark Larson <Mark@laenvironmental.com>
Subject: [EXT] 1RP-4003 Lea Unit 004 Closure Report
 
Good Afternoon,
 
 
Larson & Associates, Inc. (LAI), on behalf of Legacy Reserves, LP (Legacy), submits the attached
closure report (see link below) for a produced water spill at Lea Unit #004 (1RP-4003) located Lea
County, New Mexico. Your approval of the closure report is requested. Please feel free to contact
Mr. Brian Cunningham with Legacy bcunningham@legacylp.com, myself, or Mark Larson if you have
any questions.
 
 
Respectfully,
 
 
 
Rachel Owen
Staff Geologist
Larson & Associates
Phone: 432.664.5357
Email:  rowen@laenvironmental.com
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